Clerk:
Kathryn Thompson
5 Hillside,
Southleigh
Devon
EX24 6RZ
Southleigh Parish Council

A meeting of Southleigh Parish Council was held on Wednesday 4th November 2020, at 8.00pm at Southleigh Village Hall. 

Minutes

Those present:
Cllr John Reed	     Cllr Karen Luff           Cllr David Selway        Cllr Andrew Foxwell           	
In attendance: Kathryn Thompson (Clerk)
1. Apologies: Cllr Martin Shaw and Cllr Claudine Beard
2. Declarations of Interest: None received
3. The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on the 23rd September 2020 were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Items to be dealt with after the public, including the press have been excluded: Councillors agreed that there were none. 
5. Public Forum: None
6. Financial Matters: To approve the following payments:
a) Payment of salary for Mrs K Thompson of £ 250.50
Payment of Microsoft Office subscription to Mrs K Thompson of £11.98
Payment of the Annual Payroll fee to Blue Chip Accounts 
Councillors approved these payments
7. Planning Applications: The following planning applications were discussed;
a) 20/2291/FUL – Scruel Barton, Southleigh
b) 20/2292/FUL – Scruel Barton, Southleigh
No comments or objections were raised by Councillors.
8. To accept reports and agree actions from the following:
a) Cllr Martin Shaw (DCC) – Cllr Shaw’s report was circulated by email prior to the meeting.
b) Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC) – Reports distributed to Cllrs by email
9. To accept any relevant correspondence: No correspondence has been received. 
10. Any other business: Parking at Dry Bridge on the Honiton Common road is obscuring the view for vehicles pulling out of the road from Blackbury Camp.
Cllr John Reed advised the meeting that the Clerk has handed in her notice and it is her intention to step down on the 18th November. Advertisement for a replacement is underway, someone with experience would be desirable.
The Councillors requested that a letter be written and circulated to the district and county councils, the local MP, our district and county Councillors and the DALC expressing that they are unhappy with the way in which the role of Parish Councils and Parish Councillors is going, the amount of red tape that they come upon and that as volunteers they are losing heart. It is a Parish Council, there to discuss Parish matters with the best interest of the community at the heart of what they do.
The wall along the roadside at Turner’s Court is in need of repair. Clerk to get 3 quotes in advance of the next meeting. 
11. Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 13th January 2021 at 8pm
Meeting closed 20:44 by Cllr J Reed.
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